
Lenzie Community Council 

Minutes of monthly meeting in Dean House on Wednesday 20th March at 7.30pm

1.0 ATTENDANCE

1.1 Members – Chris Gilroy; Aileen Mundy; Drena O’Malley; Jack Cook

1.2 Residents – Wendy Stirling; Margaret Whitelaw

1.3 Guests – Cordelia Lilly; Stewart McNally

2.0 APOLOGIES

2.1 Mark Billington; Laura Henderson; Tom Gray;  Murdoch Wilson

3.0 LOCAL PLACE PLANS

Stewart McNally (SM) attended from East Dunbartonshire Council (EDC) to discuss and give 
advice on Local Place Plans (LPP).
New provision in the 2019 Planning Act that has laid the foundations for Local Place Plans.  
LDP2 was adopted 15-16 months ago, LDP3 is in the early stages and expected to be in place 
for early 2028.  LPPs can influence LDP3
SM provided presentation and discussed the contents of this:

- LPPs must be registered
- LPPs must fit technical criteria to be registered
- EDC has to seriously consider LPPs that fit criteria and are registered
- LPPs must be fully completed and submitted by June 2025
- LPPs must be a whole plan and be more in depth

4.0 MINUTES OF 21ST FEBRUARY 2024

It was proposed by Drena O’Malley and seconded by Aileen Mundy that these minutes are 
accepted as correct

5.0 POLICE REPORT

Police report was received and discussed

6.0 MATTERS ARISING

6.1

New Lenzie Academy – LCC Position statement was discussed and it was agreed that this will
be in place soon.  It was generally agreed that LCC has to represent the opinion of the local 
community on this matter.  Process should be undertaken to collate opinion from as matter 
residents and groups within the local community

6.2 Westerhill Project – continued for next month due to time constraints

6.3 Recruitment – recruitment activity is ongoing and enquiries have been received

6.4
Festival Update – Confirmation has been received that Rugby Club can be used.  PEL Is being 
progressed for the event.  Sponsorship is being sought for the event.  St Cyprians and Dean 
House are available.  Further meeting to be held on the subject



7.0 PLANNING 

7.1
Monthly Lists – A summary of new applications had been circulated, none of which were 
recommended for further investigation.  Updates on other applications were posted

8.0 AOCB

8.1 No items were added

9.0 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

9.1 The next monthly meeting will be on 17th April 2024 at 7.30pm in Dean House 


